

## CITY OF FOUNTAIN VALLEY

POLICE DEPARTMENT (714) 593-4485 • FAX (714) 593-4453 10200 SLATER AVENUE • FOUNTAIN VALLEY, CALIFORNIA 92708-4736

Paul A. Sorrell Chief of Police

May 9, 2006

Honorable Nancy Wieben Stock, Presiding Judge Superior Court 700 Civic Center Drive West Santa Ana, CA 92701

Dear Judge Wieben Stock:

I have reviewed the 2005-2006 Grand Jury Report, "Improving Child Abuse Response", dated April 26, 2006. In response to the sections designated by the Grand Jury to the Fountain Valley Police Department, I submit the following:

Regarding Section 6.2 of the report, I agree that it is appropriate to expand the enhanced protocol.

Regarding Section 6.3, I agree that the Fountain Valley Police Department has not yet included the protocol in our procedures nor trained our Officers in its use. We are prepared to do so once the Social Services Agency is ready to expand the use of the protocol to our Department. At that time, the enhanced protocol will be included in our procedures and our personnel will be trained accordingly.

I agree with the recommendation regarding 7.1 and 7.2 of the report.

Thank you for requesting my input on this very important issue.

Sincerely,

PAUL A. SORRELL CHIEF OF POLICE

Front A. Sull